Present: Ricky Evans, Debbie Raker, Gene Myers, Fr. TJ Tetzlaff, Janet Wester, Sally Learned, Debbie Skillman, Canon Jim Hanisian, Lorraine Beamer

Following an opening prayer, Ricky Evans (Chairman) described the new structure as follows:

- Each Ministry will have 1 representative on the Worship Board
- Ministries Include: Acolytes, Altar Guild, Beach Ministry, Carillon Services, Choir/Music, Eucharistic Ministers, Flower Guild, Greeters, Lay Eucharistic Visitors, Readers, Schedulers, Ushers, Vergers
- Bobbie Fuchs is the Communicator for this board.
- Rector will make all canonical decisions with input from this board.
- Deacons and Preacher will wear stoles, LEM's and Celebrant will wear dalmatics and chasuble.
- Ushers (gatekeepers) need to stand in front of the front pew to better see openings during communion.
- Wedding Policy was discussed. Non-members and non-pledging members will be charged \$2500.00 for the use of either church. Flowers: couple must contact Flower Guild to coordinate with florist.
- Funeral Policy reviewed and discussed. Some changes will be made and it will be placed on the website for reference.
- The 250th Celebration will be held in May, 2018. Date TBD based on schedules (Bishop). Tommy Harrelson will be called to lead the organization of the Celebration. Chuck Pollock has offered to "help".
- Members were directed to look at their current budgets and be ready to make recommendations for 2018 budget.
- Next Meeting: October 3rd.